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Urgent Safety Notice
VERIQA RT MonteCarlo 3D module of VERIQA software (S070031)

Date: December 19, 2023

Attention: If the user excludes voxels from the Gamma calculation that are below a dose 
threshold (Suppress gamma calculation), the Gamma Passing Rate (GPR) calculated for 
individual ROIs is not correct. The GPR calculated by VERIQA overestimates the correct 
GPR. The evaluation can therefore show false positive results. 
To date, PTW has received no reports of adverse events or patient injuries in this regard and 
is acting out of an abundance of caution.

Details of affected medical devices:
All VERIQA versions of the RT MonteCarlo 3D module are affected.

Description of the problem:
Under the assumption that:

V corresponds to the number of all voxels within a ROI,
Vs corresponds to the number of voxels within a ROI for which the gamma calculation is 

suppressed,
Ve = V - Vs corresponds to the number of voxels within a ROI for which a gamma 

calculation is performed,
Vf,e corresponds to the number of voxels within Ve for which gamma > 1,
Vp,e corresponds to the number of voxels within Ve for which gamma 1,

the GPR is calculated as follows in the current VERIQA implementation:

GPRincorrect = (Vp,e+Vs) / V * 100

However, the correct GPR calculation should only refer to the number of voxel Ve for which a 
gamma calculation was performed and ignore all voxel Vs:

GPRcorrect = (Vp,e / Ve ) * 100

GPRincorrect is used for the GPR calculation of individual ROIs.
The deviation of the GPR calculation is particularly large for ROIs that have a high proportion 
of Vs compared to V.

GPRcorrect is used for the GPR calculation of the entire dose volume (VERIQA Total).
VERIQA Total is therefore not affected by the problem described.

If a deviation in the dose recalculation relevant to the QA result occurs, this is signaled to the 
user by a deviation in the VERIQA Total GPR calculation and other comparison parameters 
(e.g. Dose Volume Histogram).






